
important notice

Eileen M. Vélez Vega, PE 
Secretary DTPW

The Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW), in accordance with Section 
2.1 of Law No. 38 of July 30, 2017, as amended, known as the "Uniform Administrative 
Procedure Act of the Government of Puerto Rico”, publish this Notice for the enactment 
of the afore mentioned Regulation.

TheThe purpose of this amendment to Regulation 9240 is to update the current regulations 
on tags, promoting the implementation of technology in the processes of issuing such 
tags. This is promulgated in accordance with Law 22 of January 7, 2000, as amended.

TheThe proposed Regulation will be available during working days and hours at DTPW 
Minillas Governmental Center, South Tower, 17 Floor, Ave. De Diego Santurce, 
Puerto Rico. All printed copy of the Regulation will be available upon payment of 
the corresponding fees in each agency. It will also be available, free of charge, at 
DTPW’s website: www.dtop.pr.gov.

AnyoneAnyone interested in sending written comments may do so, or request in writing a public 
hearing explaining the reasons why it is necessary to hold  such hearing, within thirty (30) 
days of the publication of this Notice, by digital means to 
comentariosreglamentos@dtop.pr.gov, or by mail to the following address:

Centro Gubernamental Roberto Sánchez Vilella
South Tower

Legal Advisor’s Office
17 Floor17 Floor

PO Box 41269, Minillas Station
San Juan, P.R. 00940-1269

This Notice and the proposed Regulation are also available at our website: 
www.dtop.pr.gov. 

AMENDMENT TO REGULATION 9240;  REGULATION PERSUANT TO 
THE ESTABLISHMENT  OF ALL AFFAIRS RELATED TO THE DIFFERENT 
TYPES OF LICENSE PLATES TO BE USED IN MOTOR VEHICLES, 

TRAILERS OR SEMI-TRAILERS AND MOTORCYCLES.


